
DAC/DELAC 
February 3, 2020 
 

En español al reverso 

MINUTES 
 

1. REFRESHMENTS: 
 Refreshments provided by the EL Title I Programs.  

 
2. CALL TO ORDER AND WELCOME 

The District Advisory Committee (DAC) and the District English Learner Advisory Committee 
(DELAC) meeting was called to order at 8:31 a.m. by Idalia Rios, DAC President, who introduced 
herself. Our two new members—Pricilla Medina, DELAC President, and Cecilia Bautista, DAC Vice 
president—introduced themselves. 

 
3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Olivia Mendez, DAC Secretary, led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance in English and Spanish. 
 

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Martha Valle, DELAC Secretary, presented the December 9, 2019 minutes and allowed the attendees 
a few minutes for review, comments and corrections. Maria Victoria, from Lowell Elementary, made a 
motion to approve the minutes. Margarita Espinoza, Lincoln Elementary seconded the motion. The 
minutes were approved. 
 

5. WELCOME 
Nuria Solis, Director of English Learners Programs, introduced our new superintendent, Jerry 
Almendarez, for Santa Ana Unified School District. Mr. Almendarez introduced himself to the parents, 
and gave some background information about himself, and what his plans are for the district. He also 
mentioned that the parents are welcome to following him on the social media platforms to see all the 
wonderful things that are occurring throughout the schools. Mr. Almendarez answered a few of the parents’ 
questions. 
 

6. CALIFORNIA INSTRUCTIONAL MATERIALS ADOPTION, HISTORY SOCIAL SCIENCE 
Roselinn Linn, Curriculum Specialist of History, introduced herself to the parents. Ms. Linn told the 
parents that she is conducting the adoption process of new materials for History and Social Science for 
secondary, 6th to 8th grade. Ms. Linn explained the adoption process of materials, and told them how the 
parents can provide feedback. At the end of the presentation, Ms. Linn answered questions and concerns 
from parents. 
 

7. EL RECLASSIFICATION OVERVIEW  
Dr. Maria Garcia, Curriculum Specialist, was introduced by Ms. Solis. Dr. Garcia went over the 
reclassification process for English Learners. She went over the criteria that need to be fulfilled in order 
to be considered for reclassification. She also showed some questions similar to the ones asked of 
students in the ELPAC exam. At the end of the presentation, the parents had the opportunity to ask 
questions. Dr. Garcia answered the parents’ questions and concerns. 
 

8. PUBLIC COMMENTS 
There were no public comments. 

 
9. ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m. by Paula Rodriguez, DELAC Vice-President. 
 


